
 

 

Consumer Session 

2025 INTEGRATED RESOURCE PLANNING INITIAL CONSUMER SESSION 

Nevada Power Company d/b/a NV Energy and Sierra Pacifc Power Company d/b/a NV Energy (collectively, 
“NV Energy”) have scheduled a Consumer Session to receive public input on their integrated resource planning. The 
Consumer Session is an opportunity for NV Energy to receive input on load forecast development, data inputs and 
assumptions, and plan development. This consumer session is being conducted by NV Energy and is not a Public 
Utilities Commission of Nevada-sponsored proceeding. 

The Consumer Session is set as follows: 

CONSUMER SESSION Proceedings will be videoconference-linked to: 
Thursday, March 20, 2025, at 6 p.m. Hearing Room A 
Hearing Room A Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada 9075 West Diablo Drive, Suite 250 
1150 East William Street Las Vegas, Nevada 89148 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 

With its integrated resource plan proposal, NV Energy intends to seek, among other requests, approval of resources 
to increase supply of electricity to its customers, including transmission projects.  

Members of the public can participate in person or telephonically by dialing (702) 870-3481 and entering phone 
conference ID 205 069 657#. Members of the public can also access and view the consumer session at the time 
noticed via the Commission’s live stream link on its website at https://puc.nv.gov. 

Public comments may be limited to three minutes per speaker. NV Energy will endeavor to make reasonable 
accommodations for members of the public who are disabled and wish to participate in the Consumer 
Session. If special arrangements for the Consumer Session are necessary, please notify NV Energy at 
ConsumerSessions@nvenergy.com at least two business days prior to the Consumer Session. 

Interested persons may also submit written comments instead of, or in addition to, participating in the Consumer 
Session electronically to NV Energy ConsumerSessions@nvenergy.com, or via hand-delivery or U.S. Mail addressed 
to NV Energy Rates/Regulatory Affairs, M/S 50, 6100 Neil Road, Reno, NV 89511 or NV Energy Corporate 
Communications, M/S 15, 6226 W. Sahara Ave., Las Vegas, NV 89146. Any written input and suggestions for 
utility consideration must be provided by any interested person within 10 business days of the completion of the 
consumer session. 

Neither NV Energy nor the Public Utilities Commission of Nevada are responsible for providing clerical or 
administrative assistance or materials to parties during the Consumer Session. If such assistance is necessary, parties 
must make other arrangements for this type of assistance. 
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